Board Report

July 2018


Facilities

Guaranteed Energy Savings Contract – RFPs were due on Friday July 20th.  We received 3 proposals.  We will start the process to review RFPs and make a selection of a contractor.

Summer Cleaning is going well.  Staff has worked extremely hard and we are on schedule to get all buildings clean by the start of school.

Davis Field cleanup day is scheduled for Saturday July 28th.

Property Acquisition – KDE required that a Geotechnical survey must be completed before the purchase of 767 3rd Ave.  We have contracted with Geotechnology, Inc.  and they hope to have report completed on Monday the 23rd.  We will then submit all materials to KDE and hope to close on property ASAP.

Transportation

8 Hour update training for all Bus Drivers is scheduled for Friday July 27th.  

Campbell Co. Schools has agreed to start inspecting our buses for the 2018-19 school year.  They have 3 of the 5 buses completed and are doing a fabulous job.  

Bus 5 is a 1995 Bus that is 23 years old.  It is beyond the acceptable life span of a bus.  Campbell Co has refused to approve the monthly inspection of this bus and we will need to surplus the bus. 

Student Services

Sherri Chan has accepted a teaching position at Lincoln Elementary and we will begin interviews for the YSC position at DHS.

Tracey Gentrup-Ruebusch has been hired as Families in Transition Coordinator and begins work on July 23rd.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dayton Independent Schools will be collaborating with Southbank Partners and Samaritan’s Feet to put on an event on Aug. 24th that will provide a free pair of shoes to all Lincoln Elementary students.
